International Office

Wilfrid & Suzanne Pillans Standlake Ranch, Downs Road, Standlake Witney,Oxfordshire OX29 7UH England.

USA Office

Linda Maxwell, CCHI Faith Ranch PO Box 364, Jewett, Ohio 43986 USA



Bible School Bicycle Ministry TV Programmes Bala Orphanage Standlake Ranch

Web address: www.standlakeranch.co.uk E.Mail: wpillans@aol.com Phone: +44 (0) 1865 300099



Dear Friends,

We would like to sincerely thank you for your support and partnership throughout 2011. Due to your help all the Bible Schools have graduated, enabling thousands more evangelists to go into remote villages to plant churches. The full figures of new Bible Schools and Churches planted will be sent to you early next year, when all the numbers are sent to us.

Hugh Bettles, chairman of our trustees, has just returned from the four orphanages in Zambia where there are now 1,700 orphans. The water wells and the organic gardens are now fenced in. The organic gardens are growing wonderfully and a field of corn will be ready for harvest in April. This all helps the orphanage to become self-sufficient. The latest DVD of the orphans is available. We have also clothed all the orphans.

Hugh Bettles looked into buying a lorry to create a transport business that could bring in £1,600 profit a month in 2012; which could then grow to £3,000 profit a month, and with the gardens, would be able to support the *whole* orphanage by the end of 2012.

We are therefore trying to raise funds to buy a lorry for £12,000, to be run by a committee already chosen by Hugh in Zambia. Please pray for this worthy cause which will bring our work to the Zambian orphanages to a completion.

Wishing you a very blessed Christmas and happy New Year

Many Thanks, From

Suzanne, Wilfrid, staff & trustees.

P.S. The Teaching retreat has been moved to 16 to 18 Dec. A few places are left. The theme: 'Preparing for the second coming'.